Shawks

Minutes of the Lincoln County Fair Advisory Board April 25th

President Gerry Stiles called meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

We had guest speakers so we let them speak first.

The first to go was Marcie Breashears and Marie McGinnis. They were discussing a proposal for a car show at the fair. Marcie had mentioned it back in November as an idea. They outlined what they would do; they gave the board a written proposal. It includes finding sponsors, entries to sign liability waivers, fees of \$20.00 per entry. That will include one pass for that day only. All proceeds, less expenses will go to the fair. The board discussed it and a motion was made and passed to let them proceed. Teen Time had sent a proposal to the fair also, but as Marcie had talked about this before, it was decided that she had first option.

The next speaker was Fast Track. He came in and talked about the different things they could do for the money. There are several new ideas that might work well. He suggested the board consider how much we wanted to spend for entertainment and give them a budget and see what they can do. After he left the board discussed it, and will look into it. The only other entertainment we have booked for sure is Jeff Evans the magician.

Guests left and we went on with the meeting.

Minutes were read and approved.

Treasure's report given and budget looked at. The board has the commissioner's approval to buy the tractor from Walter Implement.

Old Business:

Gretchen reported on the monster truck. The board had discussed the feasibility of doing it at the last meeting and was decided that it wouldn't be profitable enough with what they wanted to charge. There were some problems with her contact people anyway, so maybe just try and get them to do rides during fair? To be looked into.

We still do not have a grounds keeper. The two possibilities Gerry had can't do it. Will need to look into that further.

Moving the cat barn to the metal shed next to the rabbit bard was discussed. What to do with the old building was discussed. Gretchen said they might come and remove it to take home for a chicken shed. The smaller building needs a roof and electricity. Would be much better to look at than the old building. It would also free up a large area for vendors and entertainment.

New Business: